Upper Tyrone Township Sewage Authority Regular Meeting
September 25, 2017
Meeting was called to order at 5:00 p.m.

Roll Call:  Mrs. Beranek, present, Mr. Borek, present, Mr. Kendi, present, Mr. Whoric, present, Mrs. Kubic, present.

Persons Attending:  Solicitor Korns, Engineer Bill Utzman, Bill & Abby Bankes, Michael Fesh, Regina Nazimek, Len Lewandowski, Ron Lewandowski, Don Lind, Edwin Zaffina, Gregg Lambie, Dave Tullio, Ben Savanick, Pete Fratto, Andrea Ansell, Bob Lewandowski, Mary Lou Konieczny, Mark Konieczny, Mark McKlveen and Recording Secretary Lori Henry.

Mr. Kendi motioned to approve the August 28, 2017 regular meeting minutes as written.  Mr. Borek seconded the motion.  Vote – Mr. Kendi, yes, Mr. Borek, yes, Mrs. Beranek, yes, Mr. Whoric, yes, Mrs. Kubic, yes.  Motion accepted.
Treasurers report as of 09/25/2017:
See Attached Balance Sheet

Mr. Borek motioned to approve the treasurers report.  Mr. Kendi seconded the motion.  Vote – Mr. Kendi, yes, Mr. Borek, yes, Mrs. Kubic, yes, Mr. Whoric, yes, Mrs. Beranek, yes.  Motion accepted.

Public Comment:

Before public comments were accepted Engineer Bill Utzman explained the restoration timeline and schedule to the board and all who were present.  Mr. Utzman encourage the residents to document their restoration that may still need to be done.  Site inspections will be done but if the residents also help with documentation that will benefit those punch items needed to be done.

Mr. Utzman also requested residents email him with the email provided on agenda so restoration issues can be addressed.

Edwin Zaffina – Stauffer Street, asked Mr. Utzman if they are going to follow up on the complaint forms.  Mr. Utzman stated that complaint forms are followed up and will continue to be followed up on.

Bill Bankes – Kings Street, questioned the code height of the alarm panels placed at resident’s homes. He also wanted to know what were the hook up regulations to power boxes.  Will there be letters sent out stating when to tap in.
Mr. Utzman did not know if there were any regulations or codes for height of alarm boxes but would talk to supplier of them.  Panels should have their own breakers and letters would be sent when tapping in is permitted.

Lenard Lewandowski – McClure Road, stated that he is still waiting for them to fix drain and roads.

Mr. Utzman will remind Marc (Foreman R&B) regarding his issue.

Ron Lewandowski – McClure Road, asked if residents are guaranteed their properties to be restored.

Mr. Utzman stated that yes, that is why there is bonding and retaining that is held until work is complete.

Mr. Whoric asked how we are going to make sure properties are restored to their same condition before project and not have residents say something was damaged during their own contactor doing work.

Mr. Utzman stated that there are photos of every property before the project.  It will also be beneficial for the residents to document restoration punch lists as discussed earlier.

Don Lind – Mt Pleasant Road, stated that his turn around driveway has been damaged.

Dave Tullio – Dexter road, asked if there would be an extension for residents to tap if the weather is bad.

Mr. Utzman answered yes.

Ben Savanick – Dexter road, stated that the manhole is leaking on Dexter Road.

Pete Fratto – Kingview road, asked what would happen if the contractors would leave without finishing.

Mr. Utzman again stated that is what the labor bonds are for.

Andrea Ansell – Pony Lane, asked how she gets her restoration fixed if there were no pictures of her property since it was established afterwards.
Mr. Utzman told her to email him with what restoration needs to be done and he would see that the contractors restore.

Mary Konieczny asked Mr. Utzman to please see about the Mt. Pleasant road issue that she has informed him of previously.  She is hoping it will be fixed before winter.

Mr. Utzman is to have R&B look at it and see what can be resolved.

Mark Mcklveen – Kingview Road, stated that the contractors were installing the alarm panel at his home and damaged his oil tanks.  He has contacted R&B and received estimates but has not received any response on what they are going to do to fix his issue.
Mr. Utzman stated that he would see what he could find out with the situation.
Motion to Pay Bills:

Mrs. Kubic motioned to pay the bills for the month of September 2017.  Mr. Kendi seconded the motion.  Vote – Mr. Whoric, yes, Mr. Borek, yes, Mr. Kendi, yes, Mrs. Kubic, yes, Mrs. Beranek, yes.  Motion accepted.

Correspondence:

Mrs. Henry stated that PennVEST has sent notification that a special Federal Audit will be required for 2016 due to monies received by the Authority exceeded $750,000.00.
Solicitor Report:

Solicitor Korns discussed the Westmoreland Municipal Authority Agreement that he presented to the board for review and adoption at next month’s meeting.  This agreement would allow the UTTSA to do shut-offs at properties due to outstanding nonpayment of sewage bills.

Solicitor Korns also stated that he along with Mrs. Henry went to the Magistrate regarding hearings for those who are outstanding on their bills.  Mr. Korns asked to enter into an Executive Session to discuss.

Mr. Whoric motioned to enter into an Executive Session.  Mrs. Kubic seconded the motion.  Vote – Mrs. Kubic, yes, Mr. Whoric, yes, Mr. Kendi, yes, Mr. Borek, yes, Mrs. Beranek, yes.  Motion accepted.

Executive Session began at 5:40 p.m.

Executive Session ended at 5:50 p.m.

Solicitor Korns stated that the Executive Session was held in accordance with the Sunshine Law regarding litigation issues.
Engineers Report:  AVAILABLE UPON REQUEST

Mr. Utzman discussed the payment request from contractors and gave updates on the project.

Mr. Whoric motioned to approve payment request #17 from R&B Contracting & Excavating for Contract 2015-01: Gravity Sewer & Forcemain in the amount of $111,385.13.  This is for services performed for period ending 09/08/2017.  This payment is contingent upon submitted and approved certified payrolls.  Mrs. Kubic seconded the motion.  Vote – Mrs. Kubic, yes, Mr. Whoric, yes, Mr. Kendi, yes, Mr. Borek, yes, Mrs. Beranek, yes.  Motion accepted.
Mr. Borek motioned to approve payment request #11 from Kukurin Contracting for Contract 2015-02: Pump Stations in the amount of $40,912.68.  This is for period ending 09/14/2017.  Mr. Whoric seconded the motion.  Vote – Mr. Borek, yes, Mr. Whoric, yes, Mrs. Kubic, yes, Mrs. Beranek, yes, Mr. Kendi, yes.  Motion accepted.

New Business:  

Mr. Whoric motioned to approve the additional Federal Audit to be performed by Loren Means, CPA in the amount of $1,800.00.  This amount is in addition to the $2,300.00 quote for performing the UTTSA 2016 Municipal Audit.   Mr. Borek seconded the motion.  Vote – Mr. Kendi, yes, Mr. Whoric, yes, Mr. Borek, yes, Mrs. Beranek, yes, Mrs. Kubic, yes.  Motion accepted.
Adjournment:

Mr. Whoric motioned to adjourn the Upper Tyrone Township Sewage Authority regular meeting.  Mrs. Kubic seconded the motion.  Vote – Mrs. Kubic, yes, Mr. Kendi, yes, Mr. Borek, yes, Mrs. Beranek, yes, Mr. Whoric, yes.  Motion accepted.

Meeting adjourned at 5:55 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Lori Henry

Recording Secretary

